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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO. 2019- 29

TO : ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY MAYORS, MUNICIPAL
MAYORS, DILG-ARMM REGIONAL SECRETARY, DILG
REGIONAL DIRECTORS, AND OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT : NATIONAL TECHNICAL OFFICIAL (NTO) COURSE
SEPAKTAKRAW FOR PROSPECTIVE NATIONAL REFEREES,
TO BE HELD ON APRIL 15-17, 2019 AT THE CEBU NORMAL
UNIVERSITY, CEBU CITY

A National Technical Official Course for Sepaktakraw Referees will be held on
April 15-17, 2019, at the Nursing Hall, Cebu Normal University, Cebu City.

For local referees to be given access and equal chances to be chosen in the
Asian referee/International Referee Licensing and serve in the Southeast Asian Games,
all Local Chief Executives are encouraged to allow Sepaktakraw Referees within their
respective localities, to participate in the said course.

The following are some of the pre-requisites for participating in the said course:
a. Level 3 (with invitation) and Level 4 of DepED Licensed Referees,
b. Maximum of two (2) referees endorsed by a SUC, PRISAA or ALCUAA,
and

c. Only one (1) referee endorsed by a City or Provincial Sports Coordinator.

Per criteria for participation, five (5) examinations shall be administered, to
include two (2) theories and three (3) practice types of examinations. Only those in the
Top 65 can attend the AR/IR Licensing in May, 2019. The payment of registration fee in
the amount of PhP 3,500.00 per participant (to include accommodation and lunch) may
be authorized chargeable against local government funds, subject to the availability of
funds, and to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations. Registration fees
shall be paid in cash to the Cebu Normal University.

For other inquiries, Pilipinas Sepaktakraw Association, Inc., through its President,
Ms. Karen Claire Tanchano-Caballero, can be reached, through Messrs. Renante
Necesario and Marlon Gicain at Mobile Number (0923)-890-1123.

The DILG-ARMM Regional Secretary and all DILG Regional Directors are also
directed to widely disseminate this Memorandum Circular to all LGUs within their
respective jurisdictions.
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